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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear residents, 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to working with schools across NSW to deliver new 
and upgraded school facilities.  

A new shade structure adjacent to the Auditorium at Picnic Point High School is in the final stages of 
planning. The new shade structure will support the health and safety needs of the students and staff 
when using the outdoor area bordering the Southern end of Phyliss Ave.  

Work on the shade structure is due to start on 29 January 2024 and is expected to be completed in June 
2024. The area will be out of bounds and construction fencing will be put in place during the works 
period. 

Control measures to help minimise any impacts to neighbours, staff and students during this work will 
be put in place. For more information on how construction impacts will be managed throughout this 
project, please visit the School Infrastructure website: edu.nsw.link/ConstructionImpacts  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work and please do not hesitate to contact us on 
the below details if you have any questions about this project.  
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